

Brgy. Darapidap, Candon City, Ilocos Sur Philippines 2710



Pastor Jenesis Santiago

EMAIL: jenesissantiago@yahoo.com

MOBILE: (01163)9951038471

SUPPORT ADDRESS:

Heartbeat International Missions PO BOX 1941, Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941

CONTACT NO. 423 707 5468 EMAIL: heartbeatteam@aol.com

JUNE-AUGUST 2023 REPORT

Our Dearest Faithful Partners in Christ,

Greetings in the most precious name of our Savior Jesus Christ! We thank God Almighty for being able to write to you again. Your faithful partnership with us in the work of the Lord is indeed one of our greatest blessings and we are forever thankful to God for it! THANK YOU SO MUCH for your continuous prayers and support!

The previous months has been very busy months for us. Also, our rainy season has started so we experience typhoons from time to time. Thank God for His unending grace and mercy, for His loving kindness and divine protection! What a faithful God we have!

On the month of June, we concluded our sports evangelism with a championship game. This is really a great way of reaching the youth. They will come even if you don't invite them and they come in groups, so everytime we have the opportunity, we make sure we share them the gospel of Jesus. Only the Lord knows how many really accepted Him as their Savior. We're just joyful for these gospel opportunities God opens!





My wife and I celebrating our 14th wedding anniversary in June 5...





June 18, I was invited to preach at a sister church up on the mountains of Naguilian, La Union..





In July, God expanded our horizon through a new ministry called Prison Fellowship Philippines. We not only reach out to people behind bars but also extend to the families of its beneficiaries. We had our very first meeting with them at our church in July 3. We were given the opportunity to share the gospel and we praise the Lord for all who received Him!



On the last week of July, we experienced a super typhoon here in the northern part of the country. We had lots of rain which lasted for days and caused many places to get flooded. Thankfully, our church lot has a good elevation so we are safe. Unfortunately, our mission outreach in Bangued, Abra was badly flooded. The water level almost reach their roof, good thing Ptr. Sammy and his family were able to evacuate before it got really bad. The water went up so fast that they were not able to save any of their stuff. All their personal belongings and all church stuff were damaged. We visited them after the typhoon and brought some help. Presently, they are recovering and trying to fix what they can but they still need help. Their number one need is a church lot because the mission house they are using is for sale already. They can be asked to leave the place anytime. We've been praying for this for quite a long time, we believe God will provide in His perfect time. Right now, we have an initial fund of \$2000 for the church lot. He found a lot for sale with an area of 420sqm and the price is 1000pesos/sqm(\$20). Please help us pray for God's will and provision for this. With the initial budget, we still need more or less \$7000 to be able to purchase it. We would greatly appreciate any help!



After the typhoon, we still got a lot of rain from time to time which made our preparation for our upcoming 7th church anniversary challenging...but God is so good! Even if the weather wasn't that pleasant on the day of our church anniversary (August 6), it wasn't that bad either. God brought people to church, first time and returning visitors. My dad, Ptr. Mateo, was our guest speaker. We thank and praise God for everything He did! We also invited neighboring churches in the afternoon. What a joy to fellowship with fellow believers in Christ!







The following days after our church anniversary, we had our 3-day Vacation Bible school. We're thankful to God for providing us dedicated teachers and workers. We also thank Him for His great provision for all the need, snacks and lunch and gasoline for transportations. God blessed us with 80 registered kids. Most of them are fruit of our Saturday centers in 4 different villages. We rejoice and praise the Lord for the 13 juniors and 2 mothers who were saved during this. Though tired and exhausted, it was all worth it! All our labors for the Lord is not in vain. He sees and knows everything! Let's continue serving, for He is faithful that promised! Thank you so much for all your prayers and help! This is an investment that will last eternally! To God be the highest glory!!!

Before the school break is over, we thank God for allowing us to be able to go on a short vacation as a family and then visit my wife's parents. It's a 10-hour drive from Candon so we only get to see them once or twice a year. On the last week of August, our children are back to school again. We concluded the month with 1 soul saved during a morning service. ALL GLORY BELONGS TO GOD ALONE!



We won't get tired expressing our gratitude to you, our beloved ministry partners for your faithful prayers-and support! THANK YOU AGAIN FROM THE BOTTOM OF OUR HEARTS! We are not sure when we'll see you again but you are in our hearts and prayers. We miss you and we love you in the Lord! HEBREWS 6:10

PRAYER REQUESTS:

- *My health (diabetic) and my wife's condition (adenomyosis)-God's will
- *Church lot in Bangued, Abra, Ptr. Sammy & family
- *More souls to be saved and added to the church, spiritual growth of believers
- *NHBC Pastors & Family Retreat 2023-God's provision(\$1000)
- *Our very first Missions Conference in November-God's provision
- *CAMP HOPE-God's provision for multi-purpose gym (\$30,000)

IN CHRIST,

Pastor Jenesis & Family